-----Original Message-----

From: J Kaiser [mailto:wingedgypsy@hotmail.com]

Sent: Tuesday, August 07, 2007 8:56 AM

To: ^Regulations

Subject: NPRM re: Compassionate Allowances

The intent of the proposed rule is excellent.  This is only compassionate to SSI beneficiaries.  People who have worked all of their lives and earned credits this is worse than cruel.

They may be allowed quickly----   So they can wait 5 months for a 

check-----AND TWO YEARS TO RECIEVE MEDICARE!!!!!!!

While SSI recipients are immediately allowed and Medicaid also immediate and perhaps retroactive.

My single mother was barely above the resource limit for SSI,  she was allowed for Title II benefits and then couldn't even get her needed medications.  It's like a sick joke.

